POULTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THE 12TH MARCH 2018 AT 7.30 PM 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Chris Davies (Chairman)



Mike Willis



Andy Young



Heather Harris (Clerk)

No members of the public attended the meeting.

1. Apologies for absence.
Apologies for non-attendance received from Cllr. Heneghan and Cllr. Thomas were accepted by the Council.

2. Approval of Minutes.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 11th December 2017 were approved and signed.

Matters arising
Playground Repairs-Cllr. Heneghan has received a rough quote for the materials plus labour to replace the spacenet surround of £1,000 for a long lasting triacontatetragon made from green oak.  This would be a long term saving for the Council on maintenance costs.  Cllr. Heneghan to pursue the matter.

Bus Shelter Repairs-The insurance company have given the go ahead for the work to be started based on competitive quotes received.  The work will be undertaken by Needhams Building Contractors.

Village Gateways-The gateways will be installed during March by Gloucestershire County Council on the four approaches to the village.  The Council’s contribution of £4,000 has been paid.  Cllr. Young said that during the recent village spring-clean, it was noted that the sign by the double bends is broken.  Cllr. Davies will contact the relevant department for a replacement.
Village Graveyard-There will be a meeting between the Rev. Swanton, Mr Sanford (Chairman of Poulton Playing Field and Allotment Charity), Cllr. Young and Roger Randall (Trustee) to discuss the new graveyard.

3. County Councillor’s Report.
The County Councillor did not attend the meeting.
4. Financial Report.
Payments made from the Current account:

Michael Hammond (Building Survey)

£324

C Davies (Refund on printing)


£18.75

Gloucestershire County Council 

£4,000

(Village Gateways contribution)

HMRC (PAYE)




£125.60

Clerk’s Wages (October-March)

£502.60

Account balances as at 31st March 2018

Current account



£460.51
Deposit account



£5,554.42
Graveyard account



£3,000.00
5. General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)
The Clerk updated the Council on the new General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR).  From 25th May 2018 new EU data protection laws will come into force.  Implied consent will no longer be accepted and written consent will be required for all surveys and questionnaires conducted by the Council.  The National Association of Local Councils (NALC) has provided a template for future use.  The public have a ‘right to be forgotten’ and as such, information such as the email list previously used for village communications will need to be deleted.  The Clerk confirmed that this had been done some time ago.  Information held on previous members of the Council will also be deleted such as the Register of Interests.  The Clerk will conduct an audit of all data held by the Council to ensure that it complies with new regulations.  NALC are in consultation with the Government regarding appointment of Data Protection Officers for Local Councils and will report back in due course.
6. District Councillor’s Report.
The District Councillor did not attend the meeting.

7. Any Other Business.
Health and Safety checks will be completed in the spring by Cllr. Willis.

Drainage Scheme-A sum of £500 will be contributed to the scheme by the Parish Council for alleviation works at Ranbury.

Village Spring-Clean-The Councillors wished to thank Robin Spiller for his organisation of the Village Spring-Clean in which volunteers collected 59 bags of rubbish from around the village.

Planning-The Café at Poulton Workshops was declined by the Planning Committee on the grounds of location and design.

Village Shop-The new village shop is to now be constructed from wood and situated adjacent to the village hall.

The meeting closed at 8.15 pm.

